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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Monday 9 May 2022 from 7:30 pm. 



DL welcomed everyone to the meeting and noted how the result of the local elections had produced enigmatic results for CEC. He noted the presence of newly-elected Cllr Dan Heap and hoped to speak with him later. Due to a meeting of the CEC Labour group that evening, Cllr McKenzie sent his apologies. [part of DL’s intro is missing because it was not recorded]

Will Sturgeon, a candidate for co-option as a member of LCC, was invited to tell LCC about himself, which he did. Subsequently he was co-opted as a member.
1
Attendance and apologies
Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), Alan Gordon, Ros Lennie and Margaret Campbell.
Co-opted members
John Allan (Vice Chair), Will Sturgeon.
Nominated representatives:

none

Ex Officio

Cllr Dan Heap
In attendance
none

Public visitors

2
Apologies were received from Cllr McKenzie.

3 The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14 March 2022 were approved 
and adopted.
4 Police crime report
DL noted the police report we received on 29 April covering the last 3 months. Although this contained no particular news concerning our area, perhaps indicating that we suffer little crime, it did contain useful information. SC suggested that minor matters like driving offences and ASB have been left out. AG reported that a man had been arrested outside Sainsbury’s for attempting to break into vehicles. There were reports of motor bikes in Hailes Quarry Park (by DL) and Redhall Park (by WS).
5 Matters arising from the last minutes but not covered elsewhere in the agenda:
none
5
Planning and development

5.1
Student flats in Slateford on the former Westside Motors site: 
SC noted that the site had been cleared although left with 2 huge piles of debris. An archaeological exploration had found nothing of interest. We await the start of the construction of a block of student flats. 

5.2
Conversion of Slateford House and Chalmers Memorial Hall: 
Work on conversion still proceeding.

5.3
Smart’s proposal to redevelop the former Booker site: 
Still awaiting planning application.

5.4
Students flats in Inglis Green Gait


The Planning Portal shows that this application is awaiting assessment. 
6
Reports from any LCC member attending meetings obo LCC
No reports.
7
Environment 
7.1
Redhall Grove traffic control scheme:  
No update available.  

7.2
Graffiti: 


SC reported 28 examples now on our website and mentioned some successes and many failures. He removes small amounts where practical.  

7.3
Cycle lanes and floating parking (Lanark Rd and Inglis Green Rd)

SC reminded members that he had circulated an update from Rurigdh McMeddes, commenting the recent TTRO, which included various double-yellow lines on side roads of Lanark Rd and moving the parking zone by the flats. Other changes will follow once an ETRO is in place, including time-limited parking and a permanent pedestrian crossing by Kingsknowe Park. 
7.4
Lighting on a path across Hailes Quarry Park


SC thought that he had been misled about the drainage problem, which is not on the direct path between Longstone Street and Murrayburn Road. Drainage problems are being dealt with on other paths. The lighting problem remains outstanding, awaiting funding. It was agreed that various options should be pursued to push for the lighting. 
7.5
Outdoor classroom and DC Award


The School Business Manager had so far failed to get anyone to demolish the classroom, which is in a dangerous condition. The DC Award had been announced at assembly and nominations forms have been distributed. Awaiting result. 


7.6
Burnside closure


SC explained how we’ve been told by CEC Bridges Dept that the footbridge over the Murrayburn is owned by the Earl of Morton, but he could find no contact for the Earl. He was given permission, if necessary, to see if a search by the Registers of Scotland would find the information (a fee would be charged). 
7.7
Towpath diversion (Scottish Canals)


Ongoing
8
Councillors’ report(s)


Cllr Heap explained how he had come to Edinburgh to study at the Uni of Edinburgh and had lived in Dalry for 7 years.
9
Treasurer’s report


 SC announced the following transactions since the previous meeting on 14 March:
11 March, to Ionos for website domain

   £2.32
16 March to SC for expenses


 £22.52
18 March to DEC Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal      £100.00

6 April to Ionos (2 DDs)


   £3.60


6 April to Longstone Primary School (test) 
   £2.00
Balance to date



£1231.45
SC added that we still had surplus funds and needed to offload some more. He had made a suggestion of £400 to The Trussell Trust which funs food banks and £300 to the Primary School benevolent fund. This had the support of 6 members but he wanted a full council decision on the distribution. He explained how the John Hutton Trust was available to local residents and how the School made use of its fund for families with children at the School. He read out an email from Carol Murray, who explained that the Church was organising a garden party on 4 June (date of the Queen’s Jubilee but not on that account) to bring local people together. She asked if LCC could help with the expenses involved. After discussion of two options and after a vote, it was decided to give £600 to the School fund and £100 to the garden party.
10
AOCB

11
It was decided that the next meeting (AGM+ normal meeting) would be held in Slateford/Longstone Church. 
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